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人权理事会 

第四十八届会议 

2021 年 9 月 13 日至 10 月 1 日 

议程项目 4 

需要理事会注意的人权状况 

  亚美尼亚常驻联合国日内瓦办事处代表团 2021 年 9 月 6 日致

联合国人权事务高级专员办事处的普通照会 

 亚美尼亚共和国常驻联合国日内瓦办事处和日内瓦其他国际组织代表团谨转

交亚美尼亚共和国外交部对欧洲安全与合作组织(欧安组织)明斯克小组共同主席

声明的评论(见附件)。 

 亚美尼亚常驻代表团谨请联合国人权事务高级专员办事处将本普通照会及其

附件* 作为人权理事会议程项目 4 下的文件分发。 

  

  

 * 附件不译，原文照发。 
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  Annex to the note verbale dated 6 September 2021 from the 
Permanent Mission of Armenia to the United Nations Office at 
Geneva addressed to the Office of the United Nations High 
Commissioner for Human Rights 

  Comment of the Foreign Ministry dated 30 July 2021 on the statement of 

the OSCE Minsk Group Co-Chairs  

We welcome the approaches of the OSCE Minsk Group Co-Chairmanship regarding the 

resumption of the peace process, presented in their joint statement issued on July 29. 

In the joint statements of December 3, 2020 and April 13, 2021, the OSCE Minsk Group Co-

Chairs and the High Representative of the Co-Chair countries clearly outlined the priority 

issues of the peace process, which can create a basis for negotiations. 

The statement of the Co-Chairs once again demonstrates that the key to regional peace and 

security is the comprehensive and lasting settlement of the Nagorno-Karabakh conflict. 

The infiltration of the Azerbaijani armed forces into the sovereign territory of Armenia since 

May 12, and the attacks on the Armenian defense positions in recent days have escalated the 

situation. Armenia has always acted in the spirit of de-escalation by making concrete 

proposals to this end, particularly, to withdraw military units to the initial positions as of May 

11. 

We are confident that the specified assessment of Azerbaijan's actions will help to overcome 

the current tense situation. 
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